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ANTI-GORRUPTION

State Attorney General;
Ashley Moody

Office of Attorney General,
State of Florida

400 S Monroe St,
Tallahassee, FL 32399
(850) 717-9264

August 18, 2021
To: Attorney General of Florida, Ashley Moody:

I, the undersigned, am writing to you today as a member of the Family Court Anti-Corruption Coalition.
Although in its infancy we have amassed over 1100 members in all 50 States who aim to ensure that the
courts are acting in the interests of the public they serve. We are focused on exposing court corruption and
demanding accountability and justice in the context of Family Court, CPS and Guardianship fraud.

Children and persons with disabilities are the least able to advocate for themselves, therefore we aim to
hold to the highest standard those who are charged with protecting them. As such, this Coalition holds a
vested interest in court corruption in your jurisdiction.

We are deeply concerned about a guardianship fraud case in Florida, and we are seeking a FBI and federal
grand jury investigation into the case involving Abigaile Golec who was removed from the care, custody
and control of her loving mother only to become a ward of the State a mere months before her 18th
birthday. This case was brought in Citrus County before Judge Peter M Brigham within weeks of his
retirement. The hearing on June 22, 2021, regarding case numbers; File # 2021- GA-33 and File# 2021
GA 000033 A lasted all of 3 minutes. Three members of our coalition witnessed this probate hearing and
were shocked and rendered physically ill by how cavalierly a court appointed guardian can rob a young
woman of her family and assets in a blink of an eye, under color of law.

This is a classic RICO case where the court and the court appointed guardian are conspiring against rights
to illegally detain a severely disabled woman for their own personal gain. This case is not unique. We
believe that there is a pattern of practice, and that the FBI will be able to uncover massive court
corruption and guardianship fraud when they take this case.

Our Guardianship Fraud Task Force has discovered dozens of similar cases across the country. We are
collecting the data on these cases and would be very happy to turn our evidence over to your office and
the FBI.

It is well settled that the State of Florida has the highest rate of guardianship fraud in the nation. As the
Attorney General, the responsibility falls on your office to fully investigate and prosecute this type of



corruption. We have confidence that you are up for this challenge, and we look forward to your response
and further communication. Please contact support@familycourtanticorruptioncoalition.com

Thank you,
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Governor, of the State of Florida,
Ron Desantis

Executive Office of

Governor Ron Desantis

400 S Monroe St

Tallahassee, F1 32399

(850) 717-9337

Office of U.S. Senator Marco Rubio
201 South Orange Avenue, Suite 350
Orlando, Florida 32801

(904) 354-4300

Congressman Daniel Webster
Leesburg Office

318 South 2nd Street #A
Leesburg, FL 34748

(352) 241-9220

Inspector General of the Department of Justice
Michael E. Horowitz

U.S. Department of Justice

Office of the Inspector General

950 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

Washington, D.C. 20530-0001

(202) 514-3435



